
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 July 20, 2015 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF MAY 2015 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 JUNE 2015 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5.  CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE 

 LARRY LEVIN, VILLAGE PRESIDENT 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



 

 

VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     May 18, 2015 

 
1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

 
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at Village Hall.  
The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Joe Keefe 
  Jim Hirsch 
  Mitch Melamed   
  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore 
     

2. APPROVAL OF THE 2015 APRIL MINUTES 
The April Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved with a 
change to the description of the 10th tee project.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
None.  
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 Stella reviewed the April monthly report and financial statement. 

 The Par 3 Shoot Out was discussed. 

 Stella informed the committee that new blue bird houses were installed 
at the course.  Joe Keefe offered his assistance for additional site 
locations as well as contacting the Boy Scouts to update the bat houses. 
 

5.         CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Stella informed the committee that as of the time of the committee 
meeting, the County had not yet responded to the Village’s proposal. 

 Members of the committee voiced their frustration with the seeming lack 
of progress in obtaining an agreement with the County despite efforts of 
the Village to do so.  Members believed something should be done to 
speed up the process of obtaining an agreement. 

 Concern was also raised that the timing of the new clubhouse not 
conflict with the timing of other Village projects that might require 
referendum approval. 

 It was requested that Larry Levin attend a Golf Advisory meeting to 
update the committee on the process with the County. 

 Several members suggested they might have ways to help the process 
move forward. 
 
  

 
6.   OTHER BUSINESS 



 

 

 Stella informed the committee that a proposal is going out for a new 5 
year lease agreement for an electric cart fleet in the 2016 season to the 
three cart manufacturers. 

 
7.   ADJOURNMENT 

  There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was 
adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 



   

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 

               

To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 

From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  July 10, 2015 

 
Subject:  June 2015 Monthly Report                

                                       

 

Financial Overview:  June had below average temperatures and above average precipitation 

with rain falling 16 days out of the month.  It was also the cloudiest June on record with only 
46% of possible sunshine observed. Precipitation amounts were double the average which 

resulted in $7,501 in rain checks being issued.  Carts were not allowed on the course 7 days 

out of the month due to wet conditions. Total revenues for the month were $275,701 versus the 

budget of $308,350. 

 
  

  

2015 Actual 

 

 

2014 Actual 

Rounds 4,824         5,619 

Average Rate       $35.69        $36.86 

FYTD Rounds 10,870     12,001 

 

 
Departmental Overview: 

 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $172,173 vs. a budget of $210,026.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $9,044 vs. a budget of $10,000.  
 

Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $10,844 vs. a budget of $8,500.   

 

Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $39,407 vs. a budget of $47,968; pull cart rental 

revenue was $2,844 vs. a budget of $2,900. 

 
Food & Beverage: The restaurant is open with a full menu and the beverage cart is available 

daily; weather permitting. 

 

Golf Course:  

 Due to excessive precipitation all mowing practices had to be augmented to minimize 
damage to the turf and the incidence of disease outbreak.  The mower heights were all 
raised and mowing had to take place in off hours around the storms.   

 The continual rain events forced staff to allow carts on the course in the wet conditions 
in an effort to keep the facility operational.  Cart damage was experience throughout the 

course but was unavoidable give the circumstances. 

 Greens were top dressed twice and rolled twice throughout the month. 

 The annual flower beds were planted throughout the course. 

 The greens and collars were core aerified to aid in air and water movement through root 
zone. 

 



 Old broken irrigation/drainage pipes continue to surface during extraordinary rain 
events causing damage to the ground level turf.  Repairs were made in 6 areas that 

included digging up the pipe by hand and capping old pipes to eliminate the problem. 

 All of the bushes on site were trimmed and poison ivy plants in play were sprayed. 

 Edged all bunkers, fairway sprinklers and yardage plates. 

 The 10th tee project was finished off with landscaping and brick pavers being installed 
adjacent to the water fountain.  

 
2015 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 92 degrees and the low was 41 

degrees. The average high for the month is 77 degrees and the average low is 57 degrees.  Total 

precipitation was 7.4 inches against an average of 3.67 inches.   

 

Marketing Notes: 

 A pullout ad was placed in the Glencoe Quarterly promoting the Golf Academy. 

 An email blast was sent promoting junior camps, 9-hole shoot out and clinics. 

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 
Bing business portal.  

 An SEO advertisement using Google Ad Words has been implemented to increase traffic 
to the website. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The Glencoe Golf Club hosted an Illinois Open Qualifier on June 8th.   Over 
100 top professionals and amateurs in the State competed for 52 available spots; the 
largest qualifying field for the Championship.   

 Geoff Lound PGA and Ken Mine PGA, who are both on staff, made the cut for the Illinois 
Open and will be moving on to the Championship. 

 The Senior Scramble took place in June with 36 participants. 

 The first inaugural Par 3 Shoot Out took place, with a full field of participants.  Over 
$1,000 was raised through a raffle and a beat the pro competition to help support 

Maryville Academy’s golf program. 

 The Glencoe Golf Academy summer junior camps began in June. The camps have been 
very well received with majority of participants being Glencoe residents. 

 Due to excessive precipitation the course has not had to pay for any irrigation water 
this season.  

 Two clinic series started in June; Ladies Beginner Clinic and the Short Game Clinic 
series both series will be repeated in July. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Stella Nanos 

General Manager 

Glencoe Golf Club 
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